
 

 

Michaelston-y-Fedw Community Council 
 

Minutes of meeting held at Michaelston-y-Fedw Village Hall on Wednesday 2nd June 2021  
 

Members Present: 
Councillor Mr N Hallett  
Councillor Mr C Walford 

Councillor Mr. D. Schofield 
Councillor Mr. L. Meringolo 

   
Apologies for Absence: Councillor Mrs J Taylor, Councillor Mr. G Davies 
 
06/21/01 – Minutes of the previous meeting 

The minutes of the March meeting were proposed as correct by Councillor Walford and 
seconded by Councillor Schofield. 

 
0621/02 – Matters arising 

• Fly-tipping: 
◦ The vehicle involved in fly tipping in March has now been traced after it 

returned to the village and was caught on CCTV. The information has been 
passed to Newport Council who were pleased with the information and say 
they intend to prosecute those concerned. 

◦ CCTV footage has been supplied to Natural Resources Wales regarding the 
recent tipping on Pound Hill. NRW intend to prosecute. 

◦ Recent tipping occurrences on Penylan Road and Tyla Lane were noted but 
the times aren’t known, making it impractical to search the CCTV footage. 

• Newport Council have been notified of the litter pick on the 12th June. 

• Councillor Walford has repaired the community notice board at Penylan. 

• CCTV warning signs have been ordered 
 

06/21/03 – Police matters  

• No report has been received from the Police this month. 
 
06/21/04 – Planning 

• No planning applications have been received this month. A pre-application 
consultation has been received concerning proposed changes at the 
telecommunications tower at Pound Hill. The Community Council has no objection 
but nearby residents will be informed. 
 

06/21/05 Roads & Rights of Way 

• Caerphilly Council have emailed to say they are setting up the necessary safety and 
road closure arrangements for the repairs to Michaelston Bridge. 

• A recent road closure between Home Farm and Cefn Mably Farm Park caused 
problems because of the lack of warning when proper procedures weren’t followed. 
The closure was portrayed as an emergency when in fact it was just for tree lopping 
a pole replacement and it wasn’t carried out on the dates shown on the road signs. 
This was pointed out to Newport Council’s Streetworks Supervisor. 

 
06/21/06 – Correspondence  

• Thanks were received from the Village Hall CIO for the grant of £1000 towards 
replacing the windows. 
 

06/21/07 – Finance 

• The external audit Annual Return for 2020-21 had previously been circulated to 
councillors. It was approved by councillors at the meeting and was signed by the 
Chair and the Responsible Financial Officer. 

 
 
06/21/08 – Chairman’s Business  



 

 

• The Sustainability Report previously prepared by Councillor Hallett is to be revisited 
and updated during the next few months. 
 

06/21/09 – Date of next meeting 
The next meeting will be held in the village hall on Wednesday 7th July 2021. 


